SUPERVISOR'S MEETING April 12, 2018

The Jackson Township Supervisors held their regular meeting at 7:30 a.m. at the Jackson Township Municipal Building. Members present were Supervisors Bruce Baker, John Wallet and Eric Dreikorn along with Secretary-Treasurer / Manager Dave Hirko and Solicitor Bill Barbin. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Bruce Baker with the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.

Board Roll Call was taken with all three Supervisors present.

Public Comments Concerning Agenda Items: (None)

Correspondence: (None)

Old Business: (None)

New Business:

Motion Wallet, second Dreikorn to approve Resolution 01-18 adopting rules governing the collections and payments of the Jackson Township Tax Collector. Vote-3 yes.

Motion Dreikorn, second Wallet to appoint Donna Gergley as Deputy Tax Collector for Jackson Township for 2018. Vote-3 yes.

Other New Business: (None)

Public Comments:

George Wallet said, I have a request to put a weight limit on Mile Hill Road and I was told there is a weight limit and I am requesting to make sure there's signs there. I'm asking that they put a speed reduction for overweight trucks or any truck over 15,000 pounds on Mile Hill Road and I'm asking for Hidden Driveway signs above my place going towards Vintondale and on the other side going towards Vinco. There's a whole lot more traffic now on Mile Hill Road.

Trudy Myers brought and displayed several items that she said were eaten by rats which have become a problem recently. She said, this started about two months ago and at first I didn't think too much of it and thought it was mice but then it got worse. I have been here for 13 years and never had a rodent problem until the trailer moved in about 7 months ago. I've always had a problem with them and now it's vacated. She said, I talked to George Burkey about the problems with both trailers on each side of me and he took pictures and sent letters. Chairman Baker asked, have you contacted the Zoning Officer recently? There's a process. For something to be done, he needs to be contacted to give them a time frame. Myers said, I'm here to contact you George. This just became such an issue that it's why I'm here now. We tried box traps, poison, Epson salts. . we tried everything. Baker asked, whose trailer is the problem? Myers said, mostly the one below me owned by Steve Selders. It's vacant now. The trailer on the other side had a rat problem too but they have stored up to 20 or 25 bags of garbage along their trailer. There is also a truck that hasn't run or isn't inspected and the back of it has been filled with garbage for a year. Baker said, so you're notifying George. . .you're asking George to go out there. . .George will have to contact the owner of the trailer. Myers said, I talked to Tim Ford about how serious this problem is. Baker replied, again. . there's a process so if George sends him a letter and he doesn't respond, he's going to go the Landlord, Tim Ford and Tim will have to go to the Police Department and get some help in locating the owner. Solicitor Bill Barbin said, you will need to sign a complaint and sign it. Myers asked, what is the statute for having an unlicensed vehicle? Baker said, if it's an unlicensed and unregistered vehicle, it's got to go. The process is started.

George Burkey said, we're going to open bids tonight for the replacement of Leisure Village sewage lines. I heard there were quite a few bidders. **Vice-Chairman Wallet** asked, are you hoping to get it under construction this year? **Burkey** replied, yes. We're getting close to moving forward on the Fords Corner Project too. We viewed everything and got some issues straightened out for the pump stations.

Announcements:

Chairman Baker announced, The Board of Supervisors next scheduled meeting will be held on Thursday, April 26, 2018 at 6:00 pm at the Jackson Township Municipal Building.

Adjournment:

Motion Wallet, second Dreikorn to adjourn the meeting at 7:43 am. Vote-3 yes.

Respectfully submitted,

David M. Hirko, Secretary

David M. Chicko